
TIME: 
PLACE: 

PRESENT: 

7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

MARCH 5, 1979 

Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

Mayor Victor Green 
Councilmembers James Singer 

Leonard Stubbs 
J. V. Stone 
Jeffrey Sil er 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Administrative Assistant Joseph Minner 
Acting City Manager and Chief of Police William Randolph 

Arts Commission Applicant Jane Cluett was interviewed by City Council. 
Legislation for this appointment was an agenda item for the Council Meeting 
to follow. 

Mr. Minner reviewed the Bids received for the purchase of 2 passenger 
sedans and 2 police vehicles for the City of Centerville. The City Staff 
recommended that the Bid for 2 passenger sedans be accepted while the Bid 
for two police vehicles be readvertised. 

Mr. Minner briefly reviewed the Proposal by Kraft-Shaw-Heiss and 
Associates for the final engineering services and the preparation of 
contract plans for the reconstruction and widening of Bigger Road. This 
is a Federally funded project with joint participation by the City of 
Centerville and the City of Kettering. The City's share amounts to 
approximately $8,900.00. Necessary funds are available and have been 
budgeted. 

Mr. Minner reviewed the Proposal of Lockwood, Jones and Beals for the 
East Whipp Road Preliminary Development Phase. This project includes a 
study for the widening and straightening of East Whipp Road. This is a 
Federally funded project with the City of Centerville and Washington Township 
participating. The City's share is $22,277.00. 

Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Cl erk of Council 


